 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1SOUTHWEST AREA COMMAND COMMUNITY POLICING COUNCIL

Wednesday, May 11, 2016

6:00 PM

Patrick J. Baca Library

8031 Central Avenue, Albuquerque, New Mexico 87121

COUNCIL PRESENT:  Mary Salazar Tafoya (Secretary), Officer Toby Gallegos, Janice LaPitz, Larry LaPitz

COUNCIL NOT PRESENT: Nick Nieto,(Chairman) Lt. Michelle Campbell

GUESTS: Jennifer and Kevin Friesen, Rudy Vallez

1.
Call to Order

Mary Salazar Tafoya (Secretary) called the meeting to order at 6:10 PM

2.
Approval of Agenda

The agenda was approved 

3.
Approval of Minutes

The February and March 2016 minutes were approved.  Since there was not a quorum present for the April, the April minutes were received for information.

4.
Welcome to New Board Members and Introductions

Janice and Larry LaPitz were welcomed and introduced as new board members.


During the round table introductions, Celina Espinoza explained the function of the CPC to visitors.

5.
Old Business

The 911 Dispatch Resolution and Recommendation were tabled until the next meeting as it was felt it would be important to have Lt. Michelle Campbell in attendance as she is the author of the resolution.

6.  
CPC Training
Larry and Janice LaPitz gave a brief overview of the recent training they attended where all six of the CPC’s were in attendance.  Celina Espinoza also provided input.


– 
Monthly telephone calls will include chairs of each CPC in an effort to improve communication.


– 
Guidelines are being prepared in an effort to help CPC’s understand their roles.


– 
Creation of an informational pamphlet for distribution to the community.


– 
Information on the CPC’s will be distributed with the monthly water bill.

Larry also suggested looking into getting the faith-based community involved, youth from local high schools as well as members of the boy and girl scouts.

Larry also reported that the recent CPC training was videotaped and that the tapes are available via the Northeast CPC.

7.
Crime Statistics
Officer Gallegos did not have crime statistics available but Celina Espinoza reported on a problem occurring city-wide: Elderly women have been the target of thieves who follow them home from the grocery store and often confront them in their garages stealing groceries and/or purses.

Larry LaPitz reported on an Internet Scam where elderly people are being told they have won the lottery and need to send in an amount of money to claim their winnings.


Public Comment

Jennifer Friesen asked if the CPC’s have ever considered a live-feed video showing the meetings in actual time.  Celina Espinoza said that process was currently being studied.


Other Business


Change of Meeting Date
Due to many other organizations having meetings occurring on the first Wednesday of the month, it was moved and approved to move the Southwest CPC meeting to the second Wednesday of the month.  This will  allow members from these other groups to attend the Southwest CPC meeting.
The next Southwest CPC meeting will be on Wednesday, June 8, 2016 at 6 PM at the Patrick J. Baca Library.


Adjournment

It was moved an approved to adjourn the meeting at 7:10 PM

